

P.O. Box 6222 Indianapolis, IN 46206 Telephone: 317-917-6222

Shipping/Overnight Address: 1802 Alonzo Watford Sr. Drive Indianapolis, IN 46202

www.ncaa.org

New England Secondary School Consortium c/o Great Schools Partnership 482 Congress Street, Suite 500 Portland, ME 04101

Dear New England Secondary School Consortium:

The National Collegiate Athletic Association is focused on the well-being and lifelong success of student-athletes. Supporting college athletes as they work toward graduation is a top priority of everyone involved in college sports, and NCAA member colleges and universities have a responsibility to prepare student-athletes to excel both on and off the field of play.

Consistent with these beliefs, the NCAA advises parents, K-12 educators, college admissions officers, and the general public that when certifying the initial eligibility of Division I and II student-athletes, the Eligibility Center:

- Accepts a wide range of student transcripts as long as they meet stated NCAA
 requirements and provide a full and accurate presentation of the course of study
 and what a college applicant has learned and accomplished;
- Expects school leaders to use the NCAA Eligibility Center high school portal
 to clearly describe and translate the grading system used by the school to enable
 the NCAA staff to process and make decisions on student athletic eligibility;
 and;
- Assures student-athletes from schools with proficiency-based transcripts that their learning achievement will be reviewed using the same process employed for all students regardless of the format of their transcripts, provided the school meets the previously-stated requirements.

Like the New England Secondary School Consortium, the NCAA supports strong academic preparation for postsecondary study, leading to increased collegiate enrollments and higher college completion rates.

Respectfully submitted,

Nick Sproull, Ed.D

Director, NCAA Eligibility Center and High School Review